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Good morning, Chairman Longmuir and Committee members. 

I am Larry Syverson from Mayville, I am the Chairman of the Board of Supervisors for 

Roseville Township in Traill County, and I am also the Executive Secretary of the North Dakota 

Township Officers Association. NDTOA represents nearly 6,000 Township Officers that serve in 

more than 1,100 dues paying member townships. 

When SB 2365 had its hearing in Senate Industry and Business Committee I attended to 

find out what it was about. When I heard the situation described I was dismayed that flood 

victims were denied coverage because of a federal requirement that nobody at this end knew 

existed and was not being met. 

Clearly this is a situation that needs to be sorted out, please support this study. 

Chairman Longmuir and Committee Members, that concludes my prepared testimony. On 

behalf of the membership of NDTOA, I ask that you give SB 2365 your favorable recommendation and I 

will try to answer any questions. 

 


